Present: Paul Mercier, Chairman, Leslie MacNeil and Katherine Ring, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

The selectmen met at 7:30 and signed checks, yield tax warrant and TRA applications

Greg Goff came in to speak of the need to have bids to paint the old fire station. He will first have to get a painter in to tell just what kind of paint and what is needed to help preserve the fire house, then put the work out to bid.

Is. Nichols and Greg asked who is on the Ind. Development Committee. Does the committee see anyone interested in using the fire hours? So far the only parties interested are for arcade entertainment. Greg asked that the committee put out feelers and to keep him and I. Nichols posted as to who and what use the house can be used for to the best advantage of the town.

Greg also asked if the sewer has been plugged into the Station and to let the selectmen know that that will have to be done since any business going into the building will be on town water and sewer. Article 23 was voted in at the last meeting and to date the six members needed to form the Historic District Committee have not been appointed. I.N. and G.G. have offered to draw up a list of possible members and give it to the selectmen to follow up on. Grant money for the year 1981 has been lost since the committee is not as yet functional. Committee is to be appointed by the end of the year in order to be eligable for gant money in 1982. Since J. Dennison did quite a bit of research on the committee, his name was offered as a rep. from the planning board. The selectmen had asked Jim and he came back with Cathy Wasserloos as the member from the planning board.

George Cole was in to let the selectmen know that the highway crew was once again ready for another night of snow.

- B. Brown was in and discussed the contract with the disputch service.
- D. Weatherly was in to speak of a personal matter. G. Cole was given his name and if work comes up he may be called.